
 Well we are nearing 
the end to another 
great season at the 
one and only Blue Have 
Campground. This is 
going to be a weekend 
filled with events for 
everyone so come out and enjoy. This weekend 
forecast calls for sun and warm temperatures.  

Events for This Week:  
Friday August 31st:  
 7:00pm: Family movie– Come and join us 

for our last family movie of the season. The 
movie will be Ferdinand. This will take place 
outside by the clubhouse weather permit-
ting 

 7:00 pm: Horseshoes - Everyone is wel-
come to come and join in 
the fun. Located at the 
horseshoe pits near the 
clubhouse. 

 8:00pm: Texas Holdem-
Game starts at 8pm no late comes will be 
accepted. Every one 
16 years of age is wel-
come to play. $15.00 
buy in US or Canadian. 

 
Saturday September 1st:  
 50/50: Your sellers will be going door to 

door. The tickets are sold through out the 
day and the winning number is drawn on 
Sunday morning around 10:00am.  

 

 10:00am: Kids Super Bin-
go– Come one come all to 

the Kid’s Super Bingo! Kid’s grab your dab-
ber’s and your 
friends and come 
have some fun! Eve-
ryone is guaranteed 
to get a prize. 

 10:00am-Adult 
Softball: Everyone is welcome to come 
and play 

 

 

 

 

 

12:00pm: Blue Haven Fest is here: Be sure 
to check the attached flyer  for details. 
TICKETS PURCHASED IN ADVANCE . 
PLEASE. Ages—9 to 99 are 8.00  US per 
ticket. This includes 1/2 BBQ chicken, BBQ 
sauce, Varity of salads, vegies, roll & butter 
and desert. Children 8 & under accompanied 
by an adult $2.00 US per ticket this includes 
1/4 chicken and the works. NOTICE: Lot 
Rent Season 2019 Raffle Tickets: Just to 
let you all know that the lot rent 2019 Raffle 
tickets are now on sale Tickets can be pur-
chased from Theresa at the office up until 
September 1st 2018. Your 50/50 seller will 
also have tickets with them when they sell 
the 50/50 on Saturday mornings. Most of 
your activities committee members will have 
tickets for sale as well. Here is how it works: 
When you purchase a book of 10 tickets at 
$1.00 us each ticket (total cost per book 
is $10.00 US) you will receive a blue tick-
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et which will allow you the chance to win 
$1000.00 credit toward your 2019 lot rent. 
The white tickets allow you the chance to win: 
1st price: $300.00 cash, 2nd 
prize:$200.00 cash. 3rd prize: $100.00 
cash. All prizes are in US funds. The draw-
ing will take place during the last dance of 
the season, September 1st, 2018 during 
the evening. Good luck everyone on behalf 
or your Blue Haven Activities Committee, we 
thank you for your support. 

 1:00pm: Couples Horseshoe Tournament– 
This tournament is for couples only. Grab 
your significant other and join the fun! 

 8:30pm: Final Dance-Music by Overdrive 
(AKA) 5 O'clock somewhere (Bar open)/
(BYOB). Children are welcome accompanied 
by an adult until 10:00pm after that is 
adult time please! The Big Raffle Draw will 
be at 9:30pm. 

 Terry Fox Cancer Foundation Fundraiser 
2018: Thanks to the support of Blue Haven 
Campers, last year’s raffle was a huge suc-
cess! This year’s prizes won’t fall short. 
Tickets are $2.00 each or 3 for $5.00. 
Karen Nolan and friends will be going 
around the campground selling tickets. 
Drawing will be held Labor Day weekend 
at the festivities at 3:45pm. Bottle Caps 
are back! All proceeds will be donated to 
Cancer Research, come by and try your luck 
at winning fun prizes! A BIG shout out to 
Colleen Nolan & Maureen Henderson for 
cutting and wrapping 5,000 plus caps much 
appreciated. With your support we can 
make a difference! Thank You! Karen Nolan. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Sunday September 2nd: 

• 1:00 pm: Adult Super Bingo: Will be 

held in the garage. $5.00 Us entry fee, kids 
must be accompanied by an adult. Dabbers 
and snacks will be sold. 

 3:00pm:Talent Show Practice- Practice 

this week will be held in front of the club-
house 

 4:00pm:Talent Show– We are having a 
talent show this year! This will be held at 
the clubhouse. Come and watch the show 
bet you did not know we had all these tal-
ented people residing  at Blue Haven 
Campground. 

 6:30 pm: Darts - Come join the game! 
We always have fun during this event. 

 
Update on Events  
 •Kids Crafts: Kid’s crafts was a mix of 
crafts. New friends, old friends fun, fun, 
fun. Miss Flo. 
 
 Texas Holdem:– We had 14 players. 
 1st place: Shawn 
2nd place: Danney 
 
 50/50: # 831907 This week’s lucky win-
ner was Sherry Edwards from Maple 23. The 
pot was $469.00 US. Congratulations! 
 
 
 Kids Bingo: Last regular bingo brought 
out 30 children. Lots of happy winners. Don’t 
forget next week is Kid’s Super Bingo in the 
garage hope to see you all there! Ray & Mar-
garet Doran. 
 
 Adult Softball: We had a decent turn-
out of 21 players. Team Steve defeated team 
Steve by 21 to 7. There is likely one more 
weekend of adult softball to close out the 
season as the following week is the dart 
tournament and no planned adult ball but if 
anyone wishes to organize a game feel free 
to do so. 
 
 
 

 



 Blue Haven Hot Dog & Corn Roast: The 
hot dog & corn roast was a huge success, the 
weather was just right not to hot and not to 
cool. It was great to see all our campers out 
enjoying some tasty food. I would like to 
thank everyone involved in preparing, cooking, 
serving and cleaning up for this big event.  
Corn huskers James Brunet, Lloyd Drollette, 
Isaiah Trombley and Gary Lomber. Corn Cook-
ers: Thomas Roberts and James Brunet. Hot 
Dog Cooker: Gary Lomber. Servers: Donna Be-
chard, Theresa Tourville, Dave Bechard. Run-
ners and clean up: Isaiah Trombley, Chloe 
Smith. Thanks again it was a great day. 
 
 Kids Softball: We had a huge turnout of 
30 kids for our last game of the year. Ninja 
Turtles captained by Declan Ross defeated 
the Rugrats captained by Austin by 21 to 12 
to become 2018 season champs. There will not 
be any mention of individual MVP honors as all 
the kids had a great game and all deserved 
this honor. We coaches say thank you and we’ll 
see you next year. See pictures at end of let-
ter. 
 
 
 Kid’s Softball Banquet: Everything went 
very well for both the game and the banquet 
as we had pizza and wings and everyone en-
joyed it. Gifts were given to all kids and we 
also had a raffle for other prizes. We also 
had a hayride with 21 kids and some adults 
with numerous places watering us while cir-
cling the park. A special thanks to Isaiah for 
driving the hayride. We wish to thank Dave 
Bechard and his staff for the fine job of set-
ting up everything for our banquet and There-
sa for doing all our write ups. To of the par-
ents who may have assisted us. We wish to 
thank all the kids who showed up this season 
to play we are especially proud to see the pro-
gress of these kids and hope to see a lot more 
coming out next year. See you all next year. 
Kids Softball Coaches. 
 
 
 Darts:  We had 20 players this week. 
Closes: Terry 2, Harold, Patrick 2, Joe, Char-
lie, Robin, Shawn 3, Bill 2. Women High Score: 
Robin 96. Men High Score: Adam 140, Ed 
137/132, Patrick 114. Winning Team: Adam, 
Shawn, Harold, Charlie. Game Of High-Low: 14 
Players won by Terry. 

 
• Adult Bingo: Our surprise payed off.  We 
have been working on this for about 4 weeks. 
You can now see the numbers called on the TV 
screen. Don’t forget this Sunday is Super Bin-
go. We will be serving snacks and water. The 
pickle jar of $338.00 will be carried over till 
next year. The big winner tonight was Anita 
Seguin. Hope to see everyone at super bingo. 
Cindy Smith. 
 
Notice: Field Day Gifts– As many of you 
know most of the field day gifts have been 
distributed. May I please ask that all children 
that participated in this year’s field day that 
have not received their gift please stop  by 
the office and see Theresa she has the ones 
that are left there. 
 
Upcoming Events for August:.  
Watch future newsletters for more details 
 September 7th: Fireman’s Dance-Music 

by DJ Flash 
 September 8th: Dart Tournament– Regis-

tration starts at 10:30am for play to start 
at 11:30am. The tickets are $15.00 US -
$10.00 for ta roast pork dinner and $5.00 
for darts. All the money goes back to the 
winners. There will be a maximum of 80 
player. Buy your tickets before September 
1st deadline. For anyone who wishes to play 
but does not have a ticket, come to the 
clubhouse during registration in case of 
cancellations. Tickets are available from 
Charlie Williams at 9 Maple, Ed Currie at 9 
Spring and Danney Adams at 24 Riverside. 

 September 9th: Closing Meeting 
 
Congratulation's: 
We would like to send out congratulations to 
one of our employees. Our life guard Matthew 
Nephew on his first place showing with his 
cow at the Clinton county fair. 
 
NOTICE: Please remember there are NO 
PETS ALLOWED at the activity events.  
Not everyone is a pet lover and not all pets 
get along with another pet. We wouldn't want 
to see anyone or a pet getting hurt is a pet 
got aggressive with another pet. I hope every-
one understands our concerns and can help by 
following our rules. Have a great summer. 
DAVE. 



Happy Birthday! 

Happy Birthday greetings this week go out to: 

 8/30: Bev Jackson 55 

 8/31: Chelsey Boisvert 

 9/1: Heather Agoney 40 

 9/1: Karen Nolan 

 9/6: Debbie Wong 

 9/6: Cathy Boulerice 

 9/6: Guy Thompson Hugs & Kiss’s from 
your girl friend 

Happy Anniversary! 

Happy Anniversary greetings this week go out 
to: 

 8/31: Carol & Bill Davies 

 8/31: Dodie & Jim Coyle 

 9/6 Kristen McKenzie & Steven Seminick 
10 years 

Power bills: power bill for July are ready to 

be paid. If you have not gotten yours yet stop 
at the office to see Theresa to get a copy or 
to pay. 

2019 Site Rent Deposits: We will soon 

start taking site deposits for 2019. As with 
every other season, we cannot take your de-
posit if you have any overdue balances on your 
account for site rent, power, or service work. 
Please come to the office and check to be 
sure that you are up to date on your account. 
Payments can be made at either the Blue Ha-
ven Office or the Plattsburgh Office. To 
avoid a $45.00 no deposit fee, make your de-
posit by October 1st, 2018.  

Winterization: We will also be taking win-
terizations soon the price is $99.00 plus tax 
for the standard winterization. See office to 
schedule yours.  

Final Power Reading: The final power bill 
readings will be done on around September 
17th  

Friendly Reminder: 

Please run all refrigerators and hot water 
heaters on propane. This will help out our 
electrical system. Remember electrical ap-
pliances such as heaters and hot plates are 
not allowed. With the high temperatures 
coming this weekend it is very important to 
follow pour guidelines on this. Please DO 
NOT try to run you’re A/C units and charge 
your golf carts at the same time. Your co-
operation is appreciated. 

 

Mail Box: Please come and check the mail 
box at the office. Even if you think 
there won’t be anything you might be 
surprised. 

WILDLIFE: Please do not keep household 
garbage at your site even if it is in a covered 
can it will still attract skunks and raccoons. 
We have had a lot of concerns with the 
amount of skunks around. Your cooperation is 
appreciated. 

Hot Dog & Corn Roast Pictures: 






